

Joey & Julie

World Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency

THE BACONS

Serving local churches and their missionaries



January/February 2024

Joey Bacon Mission Director World Baptist Fellowship Mission Office

Contact Information:
World Baptist
Fellowship
P.O. Box 13459
Arlington, Texas
76094-0459
www.wbfi.net
Office #: 817-274-7161
Fax #: 817-861-1992
Cell #: 432-935-4778
Email:
joey.bacon@wbfma.net



Serving out of:
Pleasantview Baptist
Church
4400 Pleasantview Dr.
Arlington, TX. 76017
Pastor Jimmy McNeil

Dear faithful friends and supporters,

I was recently encouraged by the testimony of a missionary relaying the words of Isaiah, "Here am I, send me" (Isaiah 6:8). Julie and I have a great burden to see others in this generation surrender to God's call, just like Isaiah did, and we are humbled to be used of God to encourage those servants.

It was great to start off the year preaching at the Big Country Baptist Fellowship Meeting hosted by Steiner Independent Baptist Church, Steiner, Texas. Pastor John Moore is a good friend with a burden for missions, and it is a blessing to see how God is using him and his wife in Steiner. There was a sweet spirit at the meeting and a good attendance.

For the last few weeks, we have been close to home and have hosted a group from West Coast Baptist College who traveled on tour for the month of January. Mallory sings in this group, and it was a privilege to have them in our home a couple of times.

I met with our mission committee via Zoom the first week of February, and it was encouraging to see how God has sustained the mission agency since our relocation in 2022. While we still need additional support for our General Fund, God has provided, and we are actually in better shape financially then when we moved. Only God can do that!

It was a joy and privilege to recently preach here at Plesantview Baptist Church, we love our pastor and church family! This month, we travel to Florida to preach for Faith Promise Missions at Bible Baptist Church, Kissimmee. I will get to speak in their Christian School Chapel as well, and I am excited about that! The following week, we are back in Texas for missions emphasis at Joshua Baptist Church, Joshua, Texas. We are thankful for these opportunities to encourage God's people!

KEEP ON PRAYING:

- Please pray for the salvation of our friends Scott, Ashley, and our mailman, Creighton.
- Please pray for our upcoming travels to Florida.
- Please pray for Mallory as she finishes her senior year and seeks God's direction for the future.
- Please pray for Kyler, Emily, and Eden in their deputation travels.
- Please pray that we can pay off our vehicle soon. God provided through several generous people, and we are getting closer to paying it off!

THANK YOU for your faithful prayers and financial support. Your sacrifical giving and fervent prayers make it possible for us to continue serving local churches and their missionaries!

Serving the Lord together,

July Barry
The Bacons